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MISSIONWe nurture and educate children and their families

In Memoriam

Bob Petty

     The Children’s Center family mourns the passing of Bob 
Petty. Bob was the president of our Board of Directors and was 
a board member for a number of years, also serving as trea-
surer.
     Bob had a soft spot in his heart for the Children’s Center 
and many times shared his testimony about our programs. He 
first came to us 28 years ago as a parent of a child in our pro-
grams. He never left us from that time. He was an advocate, a 
believer, and a leader.
     Bob served the community of Franklin as a volunteer. He 
was a Book Buddy for Franklin Public Schools, a board mem-

ber for the Franklin City Educa-
tional Foundation, and a board 
member for the Franklin-South-
ampton Area United Way. He 
also served as a board member 
for the Franklin Housing and 
Redevelopment Authority and 
the Village at Woods Edge.
     Robert Tucker Petty died on 
August 26, 2017 after a long 
and quiet battle with cancer. 
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The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of 
others.                                                      - Mahatma Gandhi

The annual report gives a chance to look back and see how the 
agency served the community. It also gives the opportunity to look 
forward toward improvement and opportunities of service. We 
nurture and educate children and their families. Nurture is to care 
for and encourage the growth of children and families. Educate is 
to give instruction or training to children and their families. Nurture 
comes first. Children and families can’t learn if they do not feel safe 
and cherished. And being cherished is united with education. This is 
a powerful combination of service! Come join the Children’s Center 
in mission. There is a place for you to make a difference! 

Thank you! 

Rosalind Cutchins
Executive Director

Jennifer R. Spencer
Board President
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Michelle Raffone-Lopez with her children (l-r) Lola, Camilla, Layla, and R.J. 
Layla, who was diagnosed with Williams Syndrome, received services from 
the Children’s Center’s Early Intervention program and community childcare 
program.

Layla gets into a rhythm 
with EI and childcare services

     Michelle Raffone-Lopez and her hus-
band Rick have loads of activity in their 
household. The Franklin couple has three 
rescue dogs and four children, including 
twins, and a special little girl named Layla, 
who charmed the staff at the Texie Camp 
Marks Children’s Center. 
      Layla, who was diagnosed with Wil-
liams Syndrome when the family lived in 
Connecticut, received Early Intervention 
and childcare services through the Chil-
dren’s Center. 
     According to the Willams Syndrome As-
sociation, WS is a genetic condition that is 
present at birth and can affect anyone.  It is 
characterized by medical problems, includ-
ing cardiovascular disease, developmental 
delays, and learning challenges. These 
often occur side by side with striking verbal 
abilities, highly social personalities and an 
affinity for music. 
     WS affects 1 in 10,000 people world-
wide – an estimated 20,000 to 30,000 
people in the United States. It is known to 
occur equally in both males and females 
and in every culture.
     Layla began in the Early Intervention 
program at 12 months. The family had a 
Service Coordinator that helped to arrange 
her speech, occupational, and physical 
therapies. From 18 months to age three, 

she also received two 
days a week in a child-
care classroom. 
     “Physical therapy 
helped a lot. It has 
helped her go up and 
down the stairs inde-
pendently,” Michelle 
said.
     Layla is in a second 
grade classroom at 
Riverdale Elementary 
School.    
     As is the case with 
many with Williams 
Syndrome, she loves 
music. The household 
has various musical 
instruments, which all 
the children play. Layla 
enjoys playing the 
drums. “She can listen 
to a song once and she 
will know it right after that,” Michelle said. 
“She learns better with music.”
     A component of Early Intervention is to 
coach parents as they are the best teach-
ers of their children. Michelle said everyone 
involved helped her have more confidence 
as a parent of a child with special needs.
     “This was important, especially since 

she was my first child. You get frustrated 
because you hear what she is supposed 
to be doing. But you have these wonderful 
people that are there saying, ‘it’s okay. She 
will do it in her time, just give her a chance.’ 
And she did every time.”



Carol proves that Head Start works
     Carol Dodson is soft spoken, but don’t 
let that fool you. The Head Start graduate is 
a powerful advocate for families, something 
she learned at a young age.
     Carol, a family advocate for the Head 
Start and Early Head Start programs at 
the Children’s Center, was raised in a poor 
county in Kentucky and attended Head 
Start, which was a summer program back 
then.
     “My parents were considered poor, 
but as children, we didn’t know we were 
poor because so many other people had it 
worse,” she said. 
     Looking back, Carol sees the benefits of 
Head Start for her. 
     “My mother taught us to read before 
we went to school. It was interesting. Even 
though I had been schooled well by my 
mother, I had never been away from my 
parents at six years old. I thought it was 
odd not being able to be with my mother. 
I would have been very distracted if I had 
just been dropped off in first grade (Carol’s 
school did not have kindergarten),” she 
said.
     The Head Start experience taught Carol 
to be an advocate at a young age. 

     “It was my first time 
understanding just how 
rough some kids had it and 
how delayed some of them 
actually were. I felt compas-
sion for them,” she said. “In 
first grade, there were a few 
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•  Slow and steady growth in the number of Hispanic 
    children in Isle of Wight and Suffolk.
•  The continued difference in household income between 	
    whites and blacks.
•  Median household income in Franklin is well behind other 	
    localities.
•  The cost of living in Western Tidewater has decreased.
•  Poverty continues at historic levels in Franklin. Other 	
    localities have dropped.
•  Childhood poverty has decreased with the exception of 	
    Franklin.
•  TANF cases have dropped with the exception of 
    Southampton County.
•  Health outcomes in general have not improved.
•  Over 63 percent of births in Franklin are to single mothers 	
    and every locality is above the state average.
•  Southampton, Franklin, and Suffolk continue to be above 	
    the state average in low birth-weight babies.
•  The teen pregnancy rate has improved in Franklin.
    It remains three times above the state average. 
•  Franklin is trending down in prenatal care beginning in the 	
    first trimester.
•  The infant mortality rate is above the state average in 	
    Franklin, Southampton, and Suffolk.
•  The child food insecurity rate in Franklin is double the 	
    state average.
•  3rd grade SOL English test scores remained stable. 	
    Franklin continues to be 28 	percentage points below the 	
    state average.
•  5th grade SOL Math test scores are all near the state 	
    average. Franklin has improved from 26 percent passing 	
    in 2013-2014 to 77 percent 	passing in 2016-2017.
•  Accessibility of public transportation in Franklin,   	
   Southampton, and Isle of Wight is poor.
•  Over 90 percent of children in Franklin are eligible for free    	
    or reduced lunch.

Summary of the 2017-2018 
Western Tidewater 

Community Assessment 

kids not from our Head Start group and I 
remember them having a terrible time trying 
to adjust.
     “I was the little advocate in the room. 
Anyone who had a problem, I felt the need 
to take care of them,” she added. “There 
was a girl who was in the Head Start class 
who came in with no shoes on. I felt so bad 
for her. I asked the teacher if I could bring 
her a pair of my shoes.”
     Carol drives an hour each way from 
Newport News to work in the Head Start 
and Early Head Start programs at the 
Children’s Center. Her compassion as a 
youngster has carried over to a 30-year run 
as volunteer advocate and now her role as 
a paid family advocate.
     “I see the importance of Head Start. I 
have found that some families are like my 
family. All children will benefit. They need 
that beginning just like I did,” she said.    
“What attracted me to this program is that 
the Children’s Center really wants to sup-
port families, not just the child. Head Start 
helped me understand the world around 
me. It was a good spring board.”

Dodson
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“Izzy” makes progress through EI program

Shawynee Love and her daughter Isabella and son Gabe. Isabella was diag-
nosed with mild autism but has made great progress through the Chidlren’s 
Center Early Intervention program.

     Shawynee Love was concerned about 
her young daughter, Isabella. “Izzy”, as she 
is known, wasn’t making eye contact nor in-
teracting with people. Shawynee suspected 
autism. Her instinct was correct - eventu-
ally, Isabella was diagnosed with a mild 
case of autism. 
     The Children’s Center was able to help 
Izzy and her family with services through 
the Early Intervention program. 
     Izzy began to receive services from 
the Children’s Center’s at the age of two. 
Kristie Dailey, the rehabilitation manager 
for the Center, visited her home every two 
weeks to work with Izzy and also provide 
her parents with activities they could use to 
help encourage her development.
     “Kristie got her to do things that we just 
couldn’t,” Shawynee noted. “She was car-
ing but persistent with her. Kristie did things 
by example. She would get Izzy to clean up 
her toys while singing a song. Later, Izzy 
would clean up while singing the song (by 
herself). Kristie helped her learn sharing 
and taking turns, things that would help her 
to interact.” 
     Kristie showed the family that they 
needed “to get down to Izzy’s level” to 
make better progress.
     “Kristie showed us we needed to play 
with her on the floor as opposed to sitting 
on the couch. I never would have thought 
of that. I thought playing was playing, but 
she really enjoys playing on the floor at her 

level,” Shawynee said. 
     Izzy received services from 
the Children’s Center for a year 
before transitioning to Suffolk 
Public Schools. Shawynee said 
she sees the results of Early 
Intervention.
     “I remember the first day 
Kristie came. Izzy didn’t want to 
get out of my lap. I have seen a 
major transition and a progres-
sion throughout the whole year,” 
Shawynee said. “I was 
very satisfied. I’m sorry 
it came to an end. It 
was like losing a family 
member.”
     Izzy now interacts 
with others. She gets 
on the bus and goes to 
school without hesita-
tion. 
     “It was harder on 
me than her when 
she started going to 
school!” Shawynee 
said. “She just went 
like, ‘I got this’.”

“Kristie got her to do things 
that we just couldn’t,” Shawyn-
ee noted. “She was caring but 
persistent with her. Kristie did 
things by example.” 
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Program Statistics
Total Suffolk Franklin Isle of

Wight
South-
ampton

Other

Early Intervention 426 285 56 74 11 0
Pediatric Therapy 342 228 45 41 6 22
Franklin Childcare 85 5 46 5 25 4
Suffolk Childcare 92 74 1 2 1 14
Early Head Start 338 161 91 40 46 0
Head Start 327 199 36 32 60 0
Total Participating* 1,610 952 275 194 149 40

* Some children were enrolled in more than one program.

     The Children’s Center is honored to 
share the lives of children and families. The 
Muse family walked through the doors and 
into the hearts of those with whom they 
shared. Nicholas was our first explosion of 
energy and excitement. Needing help with 
his speech, we cheered as he worked with 
his parents Kristi and Kevin; Allie, speech 
therapist; and Angela Gary’s two year old 
classroom of friends. This train-loving, 
tractor-loving, farm boy grew to use words 
and tell the world his thoughts. Success!  
     Along with Nicholas, a tiny baby girl was 
being nurtured in her mom’s womb bring-
ing hope for their family of five. Lucy Amelia  
grew through pregnancy. Testing revealed 
a rare genetic condition that threatened her 
life. We celebrated every day she devel-
oped and remained guardedly hopeful.       	
     Lucy arrived as a Father’s Day gift. Fif-
teen weeks premature, her parents waited 
as she breathed one breath, two, and little 
Lucy kept breathing!  
     Five months of holding, loving, fighting, 
and celebrating in the Neonatal Intensive 
Care Unit, Lucy loved her big sister, Natali.  
A gifted little artist and creative spirit, Natali 
loved rocking and singing to baby Lucy.  
We all held on to the miracle of hope.  
Grandparents, Jodie and Dave were life-
savers. Juggling jobs, children, the hospital 
and life, they were dedication and love.  

Lucy, Love, Light
     Lucy was a fighter and shattered all 
predictions. She was a bright light in our 
world. In November, she caught a cold her 
lungs could not heal. She died in her moth-
er’s arms, knowing she was adored and 
treasured, her parents’ little LAM. Lucy will 
always be light and always be love.  
     The family continues to be a light for the 
Children’s Center. Many community mem-
bers came together to support this family 
with scholarships including summer camp 
2017. Kristi and Kevin will light a candle for 
Lucy at the Grief Group’s annual candle-
lighting 2017. Her light burns.  

The Muse family dotes on Lucy.



Early Head Start & Head Start Facts

Dental and Medical Exams
•	 100% of children in the Early Head Start program received dental screenings. 
•	 100% of children in the Early Head Start program received medical exams. 
•	 100% of children in the Head Start program received dental screenings. 
•	 100% of children in the Head Start program received medical exams.

The Administration for Children and Families 
conducted an on-site monitoring review of the Children’s 
Center’s Head Start programs from November 4 through 
November 7, 2014; January 26 through January 30, 
2015; and March 30 through April 3, 2015. The Head 
Start Review Reports contained no deficiencies as 
a result of the review. The report included areas of 
strength as well as areas of non-compliance, which were 
corrected within the designated Federal timeline. A full 
report is posted at each Head Start center.

Head Start Review

Percentage of eligible children served 
in Western Tidewater

The Children’s Center estimates that 1,073 children are eligible for Early Head Start services in 
Western Tidewater. During the 2016-2017 fiscal year, the Center served 32 percent of those eligible 
children (338 of 1,073).

The Children’s Center estimates that 766 children are eligible for Head Start services in Western 
Tidewater. During the 2016-2017 fiscal year, the Center served 43 percent of those eligible children 
(327 of 766).

Average EHS Monthly Enrollment for 2016-2017 as percentage of funded Enrollment: 100% (256 of 256). Average HS 
Monthly Enrollment for 2016-2017 as percentage of funded enrollment: 100% (300 of 300).

	 The Children’s Center has school readiness goals across five key domains: social and emo-
tional development, language development and literacy, approaches toward learning, cognition and 
general knowledge, and physical well-being and motor development. 
	 The Center uses ongoing assessment through Teaching Strategies Gold to monitor all children’s 
progress and to individualize lesson planning.

Kindergarten 
Readiness

Parent Involvement 
	 100 percent of families served by Early Head Start and 100 percent of Head Start families 
participated in education activities designed to develop knowledge and skills that encourage self-
sufficiency and improve interaction with children. 

Health Insurance 
•	 One hundred percent of children in the Early Head Start program had health insurance.
•	 Ninety-seven percent of children in the Head Start program had health insurance.	 Teachers enter data on each child’s progress at three 

checkpoints each year.
	 The Center administers Pre-K Pals screening to all 
4-year olds in the fall and spring to assess their phonologi-
cal awareness.
	 Data from the 2016-2017 school year showed positive 
progress from fall to spring across developmental domains.
 	 The Children’s Center uses Creative Curriculum in all of 
its classrooms. Creative Curriculum is a comprehensive cur-
riculum with a clear organizational structure and a particular 
focus on interest areas.
	 The Children’s Center Early Head Start and Head Start 
programs assure that all children have required immuniza-
tions, social security cards, birth certificates, primary care 
physicians, dental screenings, and health insurance before 
they leave the program.
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Financials
Revenue and Expenditures

Revenue by Source 

2016-2017 Actual – $8,644,189

1

2

3

4

Expenditures by Program 

Audit Results
	 The independent auditors’ report expressed a 
qualified opinion on the financial statements of the 
Children’s Center for the fiscal year 2016-2017. The 
qualification is based on the financial statements, 
which show fixed assets purchased with Head Start 
funds as fully depreciated in the year of acquisition. 
Property and equipment acquired for the Head Start 
programs may be fully expensed in the year acquired, 
in accordance with Federal regulation 2 CFR 225, 
Appendix B(15)(b)(4). 	   
	 We are pleased to report the auditors’ report on 
compliance for the Children’s Center had no find-
ings or areas of non-compliance for the Early Head 
Start and Head Start programs for the fiscal year 
2016-2017. A copy of the Children’s Center’s audit is 
available upon request.
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State Funds 4% ($346,609)

Gifts 18% ($1,588,272)

Fees 10% ($822,936)

Federal Funds 68% ($5,886,372)

Head Start 39%

Early Head Start 41% 

Early Intervention &
Pediatric Therapy 12%

Franklin Childcare 3% Suffolk Childcare 5%



Early Head Start & Head Start 
Revenues & Expenses

2017-2018 Early Head Start Budget

Source				    Budget	
EHS Federal Funds		  $7,805,757	
In-Kind Contributions		  $1,535,577	
USDA				    $   230,250	   
Local Tax				   $     13,000	   
United Way			   $     19,012	   
Contributions			   $   251,090	   	
TOTAL				    $9,854,686     

EHS ExpensesEHS Revenues

Source				    Budget		
HS Federal Funds			   $2,705,428	
In-Kind Contributions		  $   644,045	
USDA				    $   235,520	   
Local Tax				   $     13,000	   
United Way			   $     13,375	   
Contributions			   $              0	   	
TOTAL				    $3,611,368      

Source				    Budget	
Salaries				    $1,758,912
Other				    $1,164,042
Fringe				    $   350,688	
Supplies				    $   323,726
Equipment			   $     10,000
Travel				    $       1,500
Contractual			   $       2,500	     
Construction			   $              0	
TOTAL				    $3,611,368

Source				    Budget	
Salaries				    $3,306,797
Other				    $2,273,618
Construction			   $2,207,790
Fringe				    $   719,902	
Supplies				    $   689,071
Equipment			   $   473,806
Contractural			   $   180,702
Travel				    $       3,000	   	
TOTAL				    $9,854,686

Revenues
		  			   %	
EHS Federal Funds		  $2,727,096		  75
In-Kind Contributions		  $   669,341		  18
USDA			   $   114,727	   	   3
Contributions		  $   112,237	   	   3
Local Tax			   $     13,000	   	   0
United Way			  $     17,147	  	   1
TOTAL			   $3,653,548   

					     %
Salaries			   $1,762,698		  48
Other			   $1,018,048		  28
Fringe			   $   335,963	   	   9
Supplies			   $   342,464	  	 10
Equipment			   $   186,184	   	   5
Travel			   $       6,222	   	   0
Contractural			  $       1,969	   	   0
TOTAL			   $3,653,548

2016-2017 EHS 
Revenues and Expenses

					     %	
HS Federal Funds		  $2,596,763		  75
In-Kind Contributions		  $   602,726		  17
USDA			   $   223,054	   	   6
Contributions		  $     25,832	   	   1
United Way			  $     10,973	  	   0
Local Tax			   $     13,000	   	   1
TOTAL			   $3,472,348  

		  			   %
Salaries			   $1,458,932		  42
Other			   $1,184,136		  34
Supplies			   $   377,810		  11
Fringe			   $   273,167	  	   8
Equipment			   $   174,703  	   5
Travel			   $       1,631		    0
Contractual			   $       1,969	   	   0
TOTAL			   $3,472,348

2017-2018 Head Start Budget
HS Revenues HS Expenses

Expenses

2016-2017 HS 
Revenues and Expenses

Revenues

Expenses

8

Representative Donald McEachin visited the Suffolk Head 
Start Center to meet with staff, children, and parents.



The Children’s Center is a private, non-profit organization. Donations are tax deductible.

In honor, memory & gratitude
Many of our friends offer the Children’s Center gifts made 
in honor, in memory, or in gratitude of someone special. 
Those being honored or remembered are printed in bold 
italicized print followed by the donors’ names. These 
tributes were given between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017.

In Memory

“Angels”
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Leland Beale
   Jessie T. Cobb
J.J. Bradshaw
   Jessie T. Cobb
A. Richard Britt
   Jessie T. Cobb
   Peggy Darden
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Raymond D. Bryant
   Mark & Karan Hodges
John Carlton Butler
   Louise B. Noles
Roger Lee Butler
   Louise B. Noles
Brownie Canada
   Mark & Karan Hodges
Keith A. Cobb
   Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Cobb
Mr. & Mrs. J.E. Crenshaw
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Charles Cutchins
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
   Mike & Boo Van Straten
Mr. & Mrs. J.W. Cutchins
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
   Mike & Boo Van Straten
Raymond Cutchins
   Jessie T. Cobb

Zachary C. Cutchins
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
   Mike & Boo Van Straten
Phillip “Popcorn” Darden
   Peggy Darden
Charles Clifton Daughtrey, Sr.
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Kay Davis
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Dude & Scout DeWitt
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Abbi Drake
   Joe & Linda Drake
Roger W. Drake III
   Mr. & Mrs. R. Wilson Drake, Jr. 
Lewis Dunlow
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Hubie Dunnagan
   Jessie T. Cobb
Franklin Fowler
  Jessie T. Cobb
Gregory Bryant Gillette
   J.L. & Darlene Dunlow
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
James Gray
   Barbara Bryant & Joe Jordan
Linda Harrup
   Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Story
Leah & Marshall Hubbard
   Mark Hubbard
Dr. Darden W. Jones
   Watt Jones

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Jones
   Judith J. Terrell
“Little Mama”
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Anthony Longoria
   Jessie T. Cobb
Ruth “RuRu” Lupton
   Kelsey & Andrew Beard
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins

See HONOR, page 10
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Paul Camp Marks
   Mr. & Mrs. Eugene M. Grizzard
Texie Camp Marks
   R. Marks Arnold
Eric Mason
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Bud Mease
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Lucy Muse
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Charles W. “Chuck” Noles
   Louise B. Noles
Thomas C. “Tee” Outland
   Louise B. Noles
Doris Parsons
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Ruth T. Petty
   Anonymous
Gasper Rabito
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Palmer Runnels
   Georgianna Runnels
Sarah
   Fran L. Alwood
Marjorie Sprague
   Sarah DeWitt
Kenny Talley
   Charlotte Whitley
Betty Cobb Taylor
   Jessie T. Cobb

Honor
continued from page 9

Dorothy Butler Tyree
   Louise B. Noles
Betty J Varmette
   Jessie T. Cobb
Ruby Vaughan
   Jessie T. Cobb
John David Thomas
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Lee Tolliver
   Jessie T. Cobb
Maggie L. Vaughan
   Mr. & Mrs. Glen Updike
Lucy Howell Waters
   Charles Waters
Liza Wilkins
   Holland Woman’s Club
Mrs. Susie Worrell
   Charlotte Whitley
Stephen Wright
   Jessie T. Cobb
“Your Sweet Dad”
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins

In Honor

Beth, Mindy & Carl Gray
   Barbara Bryant & Joe Jordan
Mr. & Mrs. Al Briggs
   Peter M. Vick
Dorothy Bryant - 25th anniversary
   Jeffrey J. & Diane N. Zeigler
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bunn
   Peter M. Vick

See HONOR, page 11

George Burgess - 90th Birthday
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Carol Burke
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins	
Children’s Center Board of Directors
   Drs. Paul & Diana Conco
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Children’s Center Staff
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Jessie T. Cobb
   Celeste Kelly

We apologize in advance for any errors or omissions.
 Please contact us if your listing does not appear as you wish.
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Honor
continued from page 10

Rosalind Cutchins
   Clarke & Elizabeth Fox (from all of her    	
        angels)
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
   Tommy & Ginnie Outland (on her 
        birthday)
   Jennifer Spencer
   Mr. & Mrs. Edward Spivey
   Henry & Cindy Thomason
In Honor of Dad and Husband, 
     George Bryant, and all Vietnam vets
   David Bryant
Ann & Owen Gillette
   Louise B. Noles
Minnie Long - 31st anniversary
   Jeffrey J. & Diane N. Zeigler

Theresa Long
   Mr. & Mrs. Paul C. Phillips
Ruth Lupton
   Mike & Janet Owen
Many wonderful teachers
   Anne Bruehl
Barbara Mease
   Susan Elise Morton
   Henry & Cindy Thomason
Barbara Mease & Randy Betz
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Dr. Michael Ponder
   Mr. & Mrs. James E. Rainey
Mike, Ruthie & Evan Ponder
   Mr. & Mrs. Owen D. Gillette
Laura C. Robb
   Mr. & Mrs. Arthur R. Robb, Jr. 
Mrs. Louise Story & Virginia Lee Story
   Peter M. Vick

G. Lee Taylor
   Katherine Rawls
Janice Tawney
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Cindy & Henry Thomason
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Dyane Thompson
   Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
Patsy Bailey Tomlin
   Louise B. Noles
Deborah Urquhart - 31st anniversary
   Jeffrey J. & Diane N. Zeigler
Linda Vick
   Peter M. Vick
Diane & Jeff Zeigler
   Louise B. Noles
John C. Zeigler
   Jeffrey J. & Diane N. Zeigler
   

Donors We embrace the community as our partner in serving children. 
Donations help make our programs stronger. The Children’s 
Center extends many thanks to the good friends who have made 
donations between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017. Some donors 
give more than once but are only listed once. 

Anonymous (7)
Pat Ballard
Bank of America
Lani V. Barao
Martha Barnes
Thelma Barnes
Patrick Belcher
Birdsong Charitable Foundation
Birdsong Trust Fund
Teresa Boyd
Rhonda Boykin
Amy & William Britt
Anne Bruehl
David Bryant See DONORS, page 12

Dorothy Bryant
Camp Foundations
Camp Younts Foundation
Mitzi Carr
Rhonda L. Chambliss
City of Suffolk
Christopher Cruz-Ramos
Megan Cunningham
Kevin & Rosalind Cutchins
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Donors
continued from page 11

Peggy Darden
Dominion Resources Services, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Edwards
Crystal Ellis-Ward
Pat Ellsworth
Kirsten Ericksen
Mary Faison
Fellowship Around The Word Church
First United Methodist Church 
   of Newport News
Ana Flipo
Franklin Childcare
Franklin Rotary Club
Franklin Woman’s Club
Franklin Southampton Charities
Franklin Southampton Area United Way
Toyette Freeney
Deborah Goodwyn
Mr. & Mrs. S. Bernard Goodwyn
Elizabeth Gorimani-Mundoma
William A. Gwaltney
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Habel III
Hampton Roads Community Foundation
Jane Henderson
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Herbkersman
Glenn Higginbotham
High Street United Methodist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Warren A. Howell
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Hudson
Mr. & Mrs. Earl C. Hunt
High Street United Methodist Women
Hunterdale Ruritan Club
Indian Neck Farm, Inc.

International Paper
J.L. Camp Foundation
Tykeko Jackson
Linda Johnson
Viola Johnson
La’Kisha Jones
Brenda Joyner & Rick Bodson
Gary Katz
Kings Fork Ruritan Club
April Knight
Celestia Lawrence
Ashton Lietuvninkas
Theresa Long
Viola Lovell
Bonnie Maki
Theresa Mattox
Sandy McNally
Barbara Mease & Randy Betz
Peggy Meder
Chris Moon
Karen Munden
Elizabeth Mundoma
Sheila B. Necessary
Louise B. Noles 
Obici Healthcare Foundation
Mike & Janet Owen
Bob Petty
Laurie Phillips
Pilot Club of Suffolk
Robert Powell
Paige Powell
Elayne Powell
Prime Media Productions, Inc.
QVC
Catherine M. Rafferty
Rosa Ramos
Repair Tech, LLC

Richard Bennett Trust
Tamie & Todd Rittenhouse
Trudy Rizzo
Ruth Camp Campbell Foundation
Scholastic, Inc.
Shirley Schultz
Smart Beginnings Western Tidewater
Southampton County
Southampton County Social Services
Southeast Virginia Community Foundation
Res Spears
Jennifer Spencer
Donna & Ed Spivey
Starr Motors
Mr. & Mrs. T. Kent Stephenson
Natalie Sreeet
Glenn Sturm
Suffolk Childcare 
Suffolk Foundation
Rebecca J. Taylor
W.P. & G. Lee Taylor
The Soho Center
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Tsitsera
Doreen Tubbs
Erica L. Turner
United Way of South Hampton Roads
Herbery Urquhart
Kathy Wallace
Lori Wilson
William & Beverly Worsham
Sarah Barlow Wright
Diane N. Zeigler
Jeffrey J. Zeigler
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How you can help . . . 
Donate
You can donate directly to the Children’s Center through 
our website (www.childrenscenterva.com) and look for the 
yellow donation button), or by mail at 700 Campbell Av-
enue, Franklin, VA 23851. Your donation can be made in  
memory or honor of a loved one or friend and designated 
to a particular building or program.

Volunteer
The Children’s Center has many volunteer opportunities 
from reading to children and sharing a skill or a hobby to 
painting or helping with the annual report mailing. Con-
tact Jeff Zeigler at 562-6806 on how to get started.

Guest Speakers
The Children’s Center can provide a guest speaker for your 
club, church group, or organization. Topics range from 
early childhood development and behavioral health to 
disabilities and bereavement.

In-Kind Gifts
The Children’s Center accepts in-kind gifts including class-
room art supplies, educational toys, recreational toys, and 
general supplies. For a comprehensive list, go to www.
childrenscenterva.com/page/wish-list.

NAP Tax Credits
The Virginia Neighborhood Assistance Program (NAP) 
provides tax incentives for individuals who donate $500 or 
more to the Children’s Center in a six month period.

United Way and CVC Campaigns
The Children’s Center is a partner with the United Way of 
South Hampton Roads and the Franklin Southampton Area 
United Way. You can designate your United Way or Com-
bined Virginia Campaign to the Chidlren’s Center (Agency 
#5076)

Planned Giving 
You can make an impact on children for many years to come 
through planned giving. Planned gifts also give back - and 
can help you prepare for your future. They can allow you to  
take sizeable tax deductions, and provide favorable capi-
tal gains tax treatment. Planned gifts allow you to leave a 
legacy that fits your philanthropic goals. 

Franklin-Southampton 
Area United Way 
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The Children’s Center
2016-2017 Board Officers

Bob Petty, President
Franklin

Jennifer R. Spencer, Vice President
Suffolk

Gail Harrison, Vice President
Suffolk

Donald T. Robertson, Secretary
Isle of Wight County

Chris Tsitsera, Treasurer
Southampton County

2016-2017 Board Members

Deborah Goodwyn
Southampton County

Mark Popovich
Suffolk

Lorrraine Greene-Whitehead
Southampton County

Rhonda Chambliss
Franklin

Kirsten S. Ericksen
Isle of Wight County

The Children’s Center
2017-2018 Board Officers

Jennifer R. Spencer, President
Suffolk

Donald T. Robertson, Vice President
Isle of Wight County

Gail Harrison, Vice President
Suffolk

Mark Popovich, Secretary
Suffolk

Chris Tsitsera, Treasurer
Southampton County

2017-2018 Board Members

Deborah Goodwyn
Southampton County

Lorrraine Greene-Whitehead
Southampton County

Rhonda Chambliss
Franklin

Kirsten S. Ericksen
Isle of Wight County

Pam Vaughan
Isle of Wight County

Bernard Kee
Suffolk

Lauren Harper
Franklin

The Children’s Center
Director’s Team

Rosalind Cutchins
Executive Director

Janet Owen
Finance & Operations Director

Tamie Rittenhouse
Head Start Director

Anne Bruehl
Mental Health Director

G. Lee Taylor
Early Childhood Education Director

Annual Report Editor

Jeffrey J. Zeigler
Community Relations Coordinator

The Children’s Center is an equal 
opportunity provider and employer 
(minorities/females/disabled/vet-
erans). We recruit, employ, train, 
compensate, and promote with-
out regard to race, religion, creed, 
national origin, age, gender, sexual 
orientation, marital status, disability, 
veteran status, or any other basis 
protected by applicable federal, 
state, or local law.
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Texie Camp Marks Children’s Center
700 Campbell Avenue
Franklin, VA 23851
(757) 562-6806

Suffolk Children’s Center
300 Executive Court
Suffolk, VA 23434
(757) 538-2523

Barbara S. Mease Children’s Center 
at the Jones House
507 Third Avenue
Franklin, VA 23851
(757) 516-2722

Suffolk Head Start Center
860 Davis Boulevard
Suffolk, VA 23434
(757) 809-5557

The Children’s Center at Pruden
4169 Pruden Boulevard

Suffolk, VA 23434
(757) 538-3513

Southampton Head Start Center
22015 Aurora Street

Courtland, VA 23837
(757) 653-9792

Smithfield Children’s Center
240 James Street

Smithfield, VA 23430
(757) 356-1004

Smithfield Head Start Center
236 Washington Street

Smithfield, VA 23430
(757) 357-7177

www.childrenscenterva.com
Follow us on Facebook at the Children’s Center OFFICIAL PAGE 


